Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes December 18, 2017

Board of Health Members Present: Dr. Andrew Forman, Ms. Linda Schanne, Dr. Nancy Sharts-Hopko, Dr. Joan Capuzzi, Ms. Kathy Durr, Mr. Paul Crotty.

BOC Liaison: Mr. John Nagle

Radnor Township School District Liaison: Mr. Kevin Kane Radnor Township Health Inspector: Marie Carbonara Assistant Health Inspector: Kathryn Carlomagno

Absent: Dr. Amit Khanna, Mr. Larry Taltoan, Mr Matthew McCaffrey

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

- I. Review and approval of Nov 20, 2017 meeting minutes
- II. Health Officer's Reported by Marie Carlomagno

III. Old Business

- a. Board member presentation are always welcome. Please reach out to Dr. Forman if you have any topics of interest you would like to share.
- b. Two students from Radnor night school are working with the BOH for the 2017/2018 school year. Nancy gave an update on their project ideas. They will also be working on social media topics for the upcoming teen health week held March 18-24 2018.
- c. Dr. Forman received a communication from a township resident concerning water run-off, and construction vehicles in the temporary parking lot at the Villanova construction site. John Nagle gave an update concerning the temporary lot. Grading permits have been issued, fencing will be in place and the lot will not open until selected time. Issue will be referred to Villanova Cares meeting will be held in Jan 2018.

IV. New Business

- a. Larry Taltoan is retiring from his position as Radnor Health inspector after serving in this position for the last 13 years. Andy Forman and several former Board of Health members recognized Larry for his service to the health of Radnor Township residents.
- b. Laura Offutt, MD presented information regarding Global Teen Health Week 2018. Endorsed by the American Medical Association with the mission to raise the profile of adolescent heath. During the week of March 18-24, each day will have a theme and focus for the seven days, suggesting ideas for the involvement for youth engagement. Support the week by wearing lime green.

Social media #2018teenhealth. Resources at the website teen health week.org, or colleges physicians/thw.

V. Announcements

- a. Unused and/or expired medications can be dropped off at the Radnor Township building.
- b. An increase in Flu activity has been experienced. Flu vaccines are available.

VI. Public Participation-None

Adjournment at 6:30 pm, please join next Board of Health meeting:

Tuesday January 16, 2018 at 5:30.